
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

THE VOTER 

www.LWVVC.org 
P.O. Box 9695, Daytona Beach, FL 32120 

Jan/Feb 

2016 

 

Saturday, January 9, 2016 
 

League of Women Voters of Volusia County 
 

Money in Politics: 

Consensus Meeting for Members 
by 

LWVVC Money in Politics Committee 

Carla Christianson, chair 
 

Lunch $20 
 

Holiday Inn Daytona Beach LPGA Blvd. 

137 Auto Mall Circle 

 

RSVP by January 4, 2016 to Jeanne Tanke,  

jeanne622LWVVC@cfl.rr.com  

 

Check in at 8:45 a.m., Meeting 9 a.m. – 12:30 p.m. 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

Hot Topics 

Tuesday, January 5, 2016 
 

“Gideon Turns 50” as in Gideon v. Wainwright 
History of the Public Defender’s Office 

 

By James Purdy 
Public Defender, Seventh Judicial Circuit 

 

New Smyrna Beach Public Library 

1001 S. Dixie Freeway, NSB 32168 

 

Check in at 5:15 p.m., Program begins 5:30 p.m. 

RSVP by January 3, 2016 to Jeanne Tanke, 
Jeanne622LWVVC@cfl.rr.com  

 

http://www.lwvvc.org/
mailto:jeanne622LWVVC@cfl.rr.com
mailto:Jeanne622LWVVC@cfl.rr.com
http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=money&view=detailv2&qpvt=money&id=E8136D6DFCD981A3F4FA475E7CD050D9365AD9D6&selectedIndex=4&ccid=+KjngHwv&simid=608020632308158334&thid=OIP.Mf8a8e7807c2f37c362bcee5a31b6baecH0
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WELCOME  

NEW MEMBERS!!   
 

Patricia Cosby  

Cynthia Hawkins  

Cassandra òCassó Holladay 

Janet & Jack McConnell  

Clyde Walker  

Sandra Walters  

 

 

February General Meeting 
 

Keep this date open: Saturday, February 13, 2016 
 

Topic: Current Education Issues 
 

Title and Venue: TBA 

 

New Member Orientation 
 

Tuesday, January 12, 2016 
4:30-6 p.m. 

 
Hosted by Libby Hilderbrandt and Pat Gadbaw 

 
48 Silk Moss Ct. 

South Daytona, FL 
 
 

RSVP to Libby Hilderbrandt by January 5, 2016 
 viking10@earthlink.net  

mailto:viking10@earthlink.net
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What’s In This Voter? 

 

¶ January and February Meeting Announcements—p. 1-2 

¶ Welcome New Members—p. 2 

¶ LWVVC Membership Report—p. 3 

¶ Politicos on Parade Announcement—p. 4 

¶ President Claudia Roth’s  Report—p. 5 

¶ Voter Service Report—p. 5-6 

¶ Consensus Meeting Information —p. 6-9 

¶ Observer Corps Report—p. 9-22 

 

 

LWVVC Membership Report 

Our Holiday Social was a huge success at Vince 

Carter's.  We had 42 League members attend, including 

five new members. 
 

We welcomed our newest members: Cynthia Hawkins, 

Clyde Walker; Jack and Janet McConnell;  Sandy 

Walters; and Cass Holladay.  In addition, 

welcome back Patricia Cosby!   
 

Presently, we have 94 returning members and 19 new 

members with the grand total of 113. 
 

Reminder to new members, New Member Orientation 

(see announcement on page 2) 

Several committee chairs will give brief 

descriptions of their committee's goals.  Refreshments 

and hors d' oeuvres will be served.   
 

Looking forward to seeing everyone at our Hot Topics 

and General Meetings. 
 

 

Libby Hilderbrandt 

Membership Chair  
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SAVE THE DATE 

When: Saturday, April 30, 2016, 10:30 a.m.τ12:30 p.m. 

Where: Halifax River Yacht Club 

  331 S. Beach Street, Daytona Beach, FL 32114 

Why: To raise funds for Voter Service to educate citizens, encourage 
  voter registration, conduct candidatesΩ forums, help citizens 
  understand ballot issues in non-partisan, fact-based 
  presentations 

 

Tickets may be purchased from any League Board member or Politicos 
on Parade Committee Member.  Cost is $30 per person.  Sponsorships 
and advertising are available.  LetΩs get ready to have some fun!!! 

Ann Smith, chair.  Committee Members:  Gwen Azama-Edwards, Carla 
Christianson, Summer Clayton, Nancy Epps, Pat Gadbaw, Libby Hilder-
brandt, Larry Moore, Chris and John Moseley, Maritza Patterson, Claudia 
Roth, Helen Scott, Jeanne Tanke 
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President’s Claudia Roth’s Report  

 

Hello Leaguers: 

Thanks to all our volunteers for making 2015 successful one for LWVVC.  

2016 promises to be an exciting year with opportunities for you to connect with 

members of LWVVC and other Leagues. In addition to Hot Topics and General 

Meetings: 

 

¶ January winds up the Money & Politics study with the consensus meeting.  

¶ February is LWVF Legislative Summit in Tallahassee. http://thefloridavoter.org/about/2016-lwvf-

legislative-summit/ 

¶ March is Florida’s primary election. http://volusiaelections.org/ElectionInformation/calendar.htm 

¶ April is our annual meeting.  

¶ May is our biannual fundraiser – Politicos on Parade – always a fun event for participants and 

guests. 

¶ June is LWVUS national convention in Washington D.C. http://forum.lwv.org/category/member-

resources/council-and-convention/convention-2016 

I invite you to visit the links to learn more about these opportunities and feel free to contact the board at 

mail@lwvvc.org with questions.  

 

Wishing you a happy and healthy New Year. 

 

Sincerely,  

Claudia Roth 

LWVVC President 

 

Voter Service Report 
 

I want to thank all of our members who helped with voter registration during 2015!  You have been a 

great team to work with.  I also want to invite any of you who have not yet participated in a registration 

event to join us as we get into the presidential year.  Our next event will be at Palmer Chiropractic 

College.  When we register voters we 

also promote the League to the 

community.   We have a chance to 

mention our many educational 

activities to the people we talk to. 

The Money in Politics Review 

Committee is very excited about the 

consensus meeting January 9th at 8:45 

at the Holiday Inn Auto Mall, Daytona.  

We have had a lively discussion going 

since June and now look forward to the 

hearing what each of you think about 

the League position.  This is a chance 

to discuss our true feelings and to send 

our opinions to our National League.  It 

is so interesting to see how this process works. Suze Peace & Carla Christianson registering voters at  

                                                                                                                            Port Orange Family Days. 
 

http://thefloridavoter.org/about/2016-lwvf-legislative-summit/
http://thefloridavoter.org/about/2016-lwvf-legislative-summit/
http://volusiaelections.org/ElectionInformation/calendar.htm
http://forum.lwv.org/category/member-resources/council-and-convention/convention-2016
http://forum.lwv.org/category/member-resources/council-and-convention/convention-2016
mailto:mail@lwvvc.org
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I want to thank everyone who was part of the committee and all of you who attended the panel 

discussion in October and the Hot Topics in December. I hope this has been a learning experience for all 

of our members.  It certainly has been for me.  The questions we will be discussing at our January meeting 

follow. 

 

Carla Christianson 

Voter Service Chair 

 

 

MONEY IN POLITICS CONSENSUS QUESTIONS 

This update on Money In Politics builds on the League’s current position on campaign finance.  The 

consensus questions in Part I address the goals of campaign finance regulation in terms of democratic 

values.  The questions in Part II relate to the extent to which First Amendment protections, such as free 

speech and freedom of the press should apply to various speakers and activities in the campaign finance 

context.  Part III asks about methods of campaign finance regulation. You are asked to respond to the 

questions without regard for the Supreme Court’s current views on the First Amendment. In 

responding to each question, please interpret the words in their most general sense. Keep in mind that the 

LWV intentionally words positions that are derived from member study in the broadest possible way so 

that our positions have relevance for many years. Future national Boards will determine when and how to 

apply our positions.  

An optional comment section is included at the end of each of the three parts. Please note that while 

comments will be read and considered, only responses to questions can be tabulated. 

PART I QUESTIONS: Democratic Values and Interests with Respect to Financing Political 

Campaigns  

1. What should be the goals and purposes of campaign finance regulation?   

(Please respond to each item in Question 1.) 

a.  Seek political equality for all citizens. 

    δ Agree      δ Disagree      δ No consensus 

b.  Protect representative democracy from being distorted by big spending in election campaigns. 

    δ Agree      δ Disagree      δ No consensus 

c.  Enable candidates to compete equitably for public office. 

    δ Agree      δ Disagree      δ No consensus 

d.  Ensure that candidates have sufficient funds to communicate their messages to the public. 

    δ Agree      δ Disagree      δ No consensus 

e.  Ensure that economic and corporate interests are part of election dialogue. 

 δ Agree      δ Disagree      δ No consensus 

f.  Provide voters sufficient information about candidates and campaign issues to make informed 

choices. 

    δ Agree      δ Disagree      δ No consensus 

g.  Ensure the public’s right to know who is using money to influence elections.    

    δ Agree      δ Disagree      δ No consensus 
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h.  Combat corruption and undue influence in government. 

    δ Agree      δ Disagree      δ No consensus 

2. Evaluate whether the following activities are types of political corruption: 

(Please respond to each item in Question 2.) 

a. A candidate or officeholder agrees to vote or work in favor of a donor’s interests in exchange for a 

campaign contribution. 

   δ Agree      δ Disagree      δ No consensus 

     b.   An officeholder or her/his staff gives greater access to donors. 

    δ Agree      δ Disagree      δ No consensus 

 c.   An officeholder votes or works to support policies that reflect the preferences of individuals or 

organizations in order to attract contributions from them. 
    δ Agree      δ Disagree      δ No consensus 

d.  An office holder seeks political contributions implying that there will be retribution unless a 

donation is given. 

    δ Agree      δ Disagree      δ No consensus 

 e.   The results of the political process consistently favor the interests of significant campaign 

contributors.  

    δ Agree      δ Disagree      δ No consensus 

PART II QUESTIONS:  First Amendment Protections for Speakers and Activities in 

Political Campaigns 
This set of questions is designed to determine the extent to which the First Amendment protections 

of free speech and freedom of the press should apply to different speakers or activities in the 

regulation of campaign finance.  Free speech and free press provide essentially the same protections 

to speakers, writers, publishers and advertising, whether or not they are part of the institutional 

press, and largely regardless of the medium.  Essentially, these protections extend to any conduct 

that is expressive.   Many of the options below would be found unconstitutional by the current 

Supreme Court, but we are seeking your League’s views, not those of the Court.  These are broad, 

overarching questions about spending to influence an election, including independent spending, 

contributions to candidates, broadcast news and other communication expenditures.     
1. Many different individuals and organizations use a variety of methods to communicate their views to 

voters in candidate elections.  Should spending to influence an election by any of the following be 

limited? 

(Please respond to each item in Question 1.) 

a. Individual citizens, including wealthy individuals like George Soros and the Koch 

 Brothers. 

   δSpending banned     δSome spending limits     δUnlimited spending      δNo consensus 

b.  Political Action Committees, sponsored by an organization, such as the League of 

Conservation Voters, Chevron, the American Bankers Association, and the International 

Brotherhood of Electrical Workers (IBEW), whose campaign spending comes from contributions 

by individuals associated with the sponsoring organization, such as employees, stockholders, 

members and volunteers. 

   δSpending banned     δSome spending limits     δUnlimited spending      δNo consensus 

c.  For-profit organizations, like Exxon, Ben and Jerry’s, General Motors, and Starbucks, from 

their corporate treasury funds. 

   δSpending banned     δSome spending limits     δUnlimited spending      δNo consensus 
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d.  Trade associations, like the U.S. Chamber of Commerce, the American Wind Energy 

Association, and the American Petroleum Institute, from the association’s general treasury funds. 

   δSpending banned     δSome spending limits     δUnlimited spending      δNo consensus 

e.  Labor unions, like the United Autoworkers and Service Employees International, from the 

union’s general treasury funds. 

   δSpending banned     δSome spending limits     δUnlimited spending      δNo consensus 

f.  Non-profit organizations, like the Sierra Club, Wisconsin Right to Life, Coalition to Stop Gun 

Violence, American Crossroads, and Priorities USA, from the organization’s general treasury 

funds. 

   δSpending banned     δSome spending limits     δUnlimited spending      δNo consensus 

g.  Non-partisan voter registration and GOTV (get out the vote) organizations and activities, like 

the LWV and Nonprofit Vote. 

   δSpending banned     δSome spending limits     δUnlimited spending      δNo consensus 

h.  Political parties, like the Republicans, Libertarians, and Democrats. 

   δSpending banned     δSome spending limits     δUnlimited spending      δNo consensus 

i.  Candidates for public office spending money the candidate has raised from contributors. 

   δSpending banned     δSome spending limits     δUnlimited spending      δNo consensus 

j.  Candidates for public office spending their own money. 

   δSpending banned     δSome spending limits     δUnlimited spending      δNo consensus 

2.  The press plays a major role in candidate elections through editorial endorsements, news 

coverage, and other communications directly to the public that are often important to the outcome.  

Should such spending to influence an election by any of the following be limited? 

(Please respond to each item in Question 2.) 

a.  Newspapers, like the New York Times and the Wall Street Journal.  

   δSpending banned     δSome spending limits     δUnlimited spending      δNo consensus 

b.   Television and other electronic media, like Fox News, CNN. MSNBC and CBS.  

   δSpending banned     δSome spending limits     δUnlimited spending      δNo consensus 

c.   Internet communications, like Huffington Post, Breitbart, Daily Kos, and individual bloggers.  

   δSpending banned     δSome spending limits     δUnlimited spending     δNo consensus 

PART III QUESTIONS:  Methods for Regulating Campaign Finance to Protect the 

Democratic Process 

1. In order to achieve the goals for campaign finance regulation, should the League support?  

(Please respond to each item in Question 1 a and b.) 
 a.   Abolishing SuperPACs and spending coordinated or directed by candidates, other than a candidate’s 

own single campaign committee.  

     δ Agree      δ Disagree      δ No consensus 

b.   Restrictions on direct donations and bundling by lobbyists? (Restrictions may include 

monetary limits as well as other regulations.) 
     δ Agree      δ Disagree      δ No consensus 

 c.   Public funding for candidates?   Should the League support:  
(You may respond to more than one item in Question 1 c.) 

i.   Voluntary public financing of elections where candidates who choose to participate 

must also abide by reasonable spending limits? 
     δ Agree      δ Disagree      δ No consensus 

ii.   Mandatory public financing of elections where candidates must participate and abide 

by reasonable spending limits? 
     δ Agree      δ Disagree      δ No consensus 
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iii.   Public financing without spending limits on candidates?   

     δ Agree      δ Disagree      δ No consensus 

2. How should campaign finance regulations be administered and enforced? 

 (You may choose more than one response for Question 2.) 

  δa.  By an even-numbered commission with equal representation by the two major political  parties to 

ensure partisan fairness (current Federal Election Commission [FEC] structure)? 

 δb.  By an odd-numbered commission with at least one independent or nonpartisan commissioner to 

ensure decisions can be made in case of partisan deadlock? 

 δc. By structural and budget changes to the FEC (e.g., commission appointments, staffing, security, 

budget, decision making process) that would allow the agency to function effectively and meet its 

legislative and regulatory mandates. 

  δd.  No consensus. 

 

 

OBSERVER CORPS REPORT 
 

 

Daytona Beach City Commission Meeting  

November 4, 2015 6:00 p.m. 

Jeanne Tanke, Observer  
 

 Among Public Comments, Cynthia Slater of the NAACP asked for an investigation of unfair 

practices in hiring and promotions by the cities.  She also asserted that minority complainants suffer 

retaliation.  Father Phil Egitto asked for assurance that Volusia Safe Harbor was still a viable option and 

not a lost cause.  A representative of the Merchants Association repeated a request that the commissioners 

visit the affected zones along Orange Avenue.  He suggested that work be done on weekends to speed up 

the project and that utility bills be waived.  Approximately ten citizens voiced their opposition to 

reconsideration of a change to the Land Use Plan recently rejected.  The request was to make changes for 

the land use plan for the area at 1011 ISB (at Nova, adjacent to Daytona Highlands). 

 

Ordinances and resolutions 

¶ By a vote of 7 – 0, 15 acres located north and east of LPGA Blvd. and Williamson Blvd. 

rezoned to Planned Development-General (PD-G). 

¶ A vote of 7 – 0 authorized the transmittal to state agencies of a Future Land Use Map 

designation of 28.8 acres to be changed from Level 1 Residential to Level 2 Residential.  

Applicant: Volusia County School Board. 

¶ Also by a vote of 7 – 0, transmittal of a Large Scale Comprehensive Plan Amendment to 

state agencies for 50.3 acres at Henson Middle School from Volusia County-Urban Low 

Intensity to City-Level 1 Residential.  Applicant: Volusia County School Board. 

¶ Ordinance to permit digital billboards to be located in the City – Passed 7-0.  Public 

Hearing November 18, 2015. 

¶ Ordinance to rezone 6.5 acres at 825 Derbyshire Rd from Single Family Residential-5 to 

PD-G to redevelop former YMCA building into place of worship – Passed 7-0.   

¶ Final Plat approval for Integra Sands on 15 acres for apartment complex on east side of 

Williamson Blvd. between LPGA and Strickland Range Road.  7-0 
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¶ Resolution to approve proposed Memorandum of Understanding providing $75,000 in 

seed money to Peabody Auditorium Foundation Inc. (“PAF”) for a shared goal of making 

the Auditorium the premiere arts facility in the region.  Also requests City to provide use 

of Auditorium or rooms for meetings or special events.  7-0. 

Jeanne Tanke, Observer Corps observer and reporter  

 
Daytona Beach City Commission Meeting 

December 16, 2015 6:00 p.m. 

Jeanne Tanke, Observer Corps observer and reporter  

 

 More than 100 people gathered at the Daytona Beach City Hall prior to the City Commission 

meeting for a 30 minute prayer vigil organized by F.A.I.T.H. to show support for Volusia Safe Harbor. 

 

The CRA met prior to the regular meeting of the City Commission.  During that meeting a 

resolution approving an agreement with the Salvation Army to continue the Downtown Streets Team 

Program and authorizing the expenditure of Redevelopment Funds in the amount of $40,000 was passed 7 

– 0. 

 

Beautification awards were the first item on the City Commission agenda after agenda approval.  

The residential award was presented to the Abdennabis of Mary McLeod Blvd. and the commercial award 

was presented to the Islamic Center of Daytona Beach on South Keech Street. 

There were at least a dozen persons addressing the commission during public comment.  They 

addressed, almost exclusively, the homeless problem.  Almost all benches on city streets have been 

removed and facilities previously open at least during the day are now closed.  It was reported that the 

restrooms on City Island are open only on Saturdays during the Farmers’ Market. 

Consent agenda matters included: 

1. Payment of $40,000 for full settlement of all claims arising from injuries sustained in an auto accident 

involving a city vehicle. 

2. Resolution accepting utility easements from Daytona Properties I 

3. Ratification of an emergency construction contract for the I-95 Widening Utility Reinforcement 

Project ($288,205). 

4. Resolution approving a St. John’s River Water Management District Cost Share Agreement for the 

Rapid Infiltration Basin Project. 

5. Resolution approving a General Leasing Contract for 12 copiers, service and supplies for the Police 

Department for 4 years.  Total cost of $210,548.16. 

6. Resolution ratifying an emergency purchase of construction services to repair a City water main 

($33,347). 

7. Resolution approving rehabilitation of storm water mains on South Beach Street (not to exceed 

$122,409.91). 

8. Approval to design the Nova Road Median Landscaping Project ($52,591.76). 

9. Approval of $237,403.14 for continued rental of temporary generator for the Regional Wastewater 

Treatment Facility. 

10. Allocation of $250 to Campbell Middle School and $100 to Word and Praise Family Church from the 

Bike Week Sponsorship Funds of Mayor Derrick L. Henry. 

 

There were votes on 3 Land Development Code Text Amendments.  (1) Remove other 

accommodations as permitted uses in certain development districts and repealing ordinances in conflict 

with Temporary Redevelopment Project Parking Lot (7 – 0)  (2) The Supreme Court ruled that signs 
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cannot be regulated based on content requiring some “content-based” regulations to be removed (6 – 

1).  (3) Code was amended to permit digital billboards (7 – 0). 

A request to rezone land for the Westin Hotel, hotel parking, and County beach parking from 

Tourist Accommodations to Planned Development-General was approved (7 – 0). 

An exemption of ad valorem tax for a seven-year period for Braun Medical, Inc. to generate 

$100,536,000 in new capital investment, and create 175 new jobs having an average annual wage of 

$41,963 was approved. 

The Discussion Item on Alcohol Regulations lasted almost an hour.  In 1979 regulations were 

changed to be competitive with other cities in the county, which set bar closing at 3 a.m.  Other cities 

have since reverted to 2 a.m.  Modifications were made in a 2004 ordinance, which set 2:30 a.m. as last 

call.  Restaurants cannot sell liquor unless 51% of their sales are food but many of the “restaurants” on 

Seabreeze and Grandview operate more as bars.  They are required to serve full course meals but there are 

too few code enforcement officers to check them out.  It was found that 3 “restaurants” share a kitchen, 

which is also illegal.  Neighbors also complain that clubs allowed having music violate the noise 

restrictions.  Marie Hartman, city attorney, has been working on proposed changes.  Code changes are to 

be discussed in January.  

 
Jeanne Tanke, Observer Corps observer and reporter  

 

 

 

Round Table of Volusia County Elected Officials Meeting –  

November 9, 2015 

Jeanne Tanke, Observer  
 

Homelessness - Jacob Stuart of Central Florida Partnership and Andrae Bailey, Central 

Florida Commission on Homelessness were Guest speakers.  Orlando has been working on the best 

way to combat homelessness for some time and stressed the fact that the seven counties of Central Florida 

should work together.  100 people made a trip to Houston and a smaller group, including two people from 

Volusia County, just returned from a fact finding visit to Salt Lake City, which is doing better than any 

other city in the U.S. to assist the homeless.  $31,065 is the current average cost per homeless person 

(Florida Hospital reported that is spent $980,000 treating one individual.  The Housing First approach has 

been successful around the country 90% of the time whereas providing shelter has a success rate of less 

than 10%.  Andrae’s address to the Round Table may be viewed at https://youtu.be/KLuZjCv_i6Y.  (The 

first several minutes are unintelligible.) 

 

Water Issues – Subcommittee met this morning 

 

Transportation – Chairman Doug Daniels announced that it was felt it was time to “restart this 

subcommittee” 

 

Public Participation –    

Jim Cameron of the Daytona Regional Chamber of Commerce announced that Volusia Days are 

scheduled for January 13th & 14th and asked any of the officials present to call him for hotel rooms he has 

reserved in Tallahassee or for transportation. 

Ed Connor announced that Oliver Porter who developed a municipal model in Georgia will speak on tax 

reform at the January meeting. 

 

Jeanne Tanke, Observer Corps observer and reporter  

 
 

https://youtu.be/KLuZjCv_i6Y
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Round Table of Volusia County Elected Officials Meeting 

2015 December 14, 2015 
Jeanne Tanke, Observer  
 

Beach Driving – First item on the agenda but not mentioned 
 
Homelessness – Pam Woods was not at the meeting.  Surveys had been returned to her but 

no one present was aware of the findings.  Chairman Ed Kelley called attention to the story in 
Sunday’s News Journal about the plans to transform the former Hurst Elementary School into an 
assistance center and housing for homeless families and teenagers.  He stated it was a prime 
example of what could be accomplished when multiple groups come together – in this case the 
county, the school board, the private sector, etc. 

 
Transportation – Chairman Doug Daniels announced there was nothing to report 
 
Water Issues –  Some deficiencies in the bill have been corrected.  Restrictions have been 

extended so that septic tanks cannot be installed on property less than 1 acre and local 
governments would be given the ability to require hookups.  Senator Simmons does not feel that 
home owners with septic tanks should bear the cost of hookup.  He apparently feels that the State of 
Florida, local utilities, and local government should contribute the money (money from the state 
would probably be funds provided by amendment 1!).  An education campaign is needed to 
convince homeowners of the need for protection of our waterways and that septic tanks should not 
be within x feet of waterways.  The largest cost of eliminating septic tanks would be for extending 
lines to enable the hookups.  It is possible the bill may not make it out of the legislature. 

 
Meetings will continue on the 2nd Monday of each month in 2016 except December.  It was 

decided not to meet in December next year.  Oliver Porter who developed a municipal model in 
Georgia and had been scheduled to speak in January is unable to make it.   
 

Jeanne Tanke, Observer Corps observer and reporter 
 

School Board Meeting – November 10, 2015 – 4 pm. 

Ann Harrell, Observer 

 

The School Board of Volusia County met on November 10, 2015, with all Board members in attendance.   

 

Agenda items of interest included:  

¶ River Springs Middle School presented highlights of the wonderful initiatives they are 

undertaking in order to enhance student engagement and academic achievement.  These are the 

initiatives that will help them reach their school improvement plan goal of scoring in the top one-

third on state and district assessments.  Three essential elements upon which they have embarked 

include collaboration, rigor and learning walks.  

¶ Employee Health Care Coverage - A detailed presentation “Medical Insurance Strategy 2016 

and Beyond” was presented by Financial Services.  The presentation outlined the options for 

health care with emphasis on Reducing and Managing Health Care Spending. The Board currently 

contributes all but $20 per month for each of the five medical plan options. The percentage of cost 

share ranges from 95% - 97.7% of the Employee Only monthly premium being subsidized by the 

Board. The Board share of the total annual premium is approximately 84.5% when including the  
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subsidy to the dependent tiers.  Due to ongoing negotiations with the union, the Board delayed 

the approval of a renewal plan.  Board did not issue a RFP (request for proposal) but will revisit 

the Employee Health Care Coverage at a later date. 

¶ What about those lottery dollars? 

The following is the most recent quarterly report for fiscal year 2015-2016 for the School District 

of Volusia County: 

$99,051 Discretionary Lottery Funds 

$117,039 Amount allocated to schools for school improvement 

Total lottery funds allocated to the District $ 216,090 

¶ School Calendar for 2016-17 was approved.  School starting date for students: August 15, 2016,  

 Ending date:  May 25, 2017.  See www.myvolusiaschools.org  for the complete calendar with 

holidays. 

¶ School Uniform Dress Code – After a lengthy discussion, the Board voted to establish a uniform 

dress code policy for elementary, middle, and high schools, beginning 2016-17.  With guidelines 

from the Board, staff members were directed to develop a school uniform dress code policy with 

specific rules and regulations and present it to the Board.  The Board will follow guidelines and 

protocol before the adoption of the policy. 

¶ Items from Board members – Chairwoman Linda Costello noted that it was her last meeting as 

the chairwoman of the Board.  The Board selects a new chairman or chairwoman each November. 

 Board member Linda Cuthbert stated that she would like to see the Board focus more on 

 academic endeavors and issues that will make the schools better. 

 

Public participation included several staff members from Atlantic High School asking the Board to 

consider upgrading the athletic facilities at Atlantic High School. 

 

Next Regular School Board Meeting 
Tuesday, December 8, 2015 

4:00 PM  Board Room, DeLand Administrative Complex  

Meeting adjourned at 8:30 p.m. 

Ann Harrell, Observer Corps observer and reporter  

 

 

 

School Board Meeting, December 8, 2015 
Ann Harrell, Observer 

The school board heard a presentation regarding transparency in budgeting and financial results.  The 

school district is required to pass a balanced budget.  A budget may fit the statutory definition of a 

balanced budget, but may not be financially sustainable.  A budget that includes use of non-recurring 

revenues, such as reserves to fund ongoing expenditures, is not in structural balance. A true structurally 

balanced budget is one that supports financial sustainability for multiple years into the future.  

The fund balance has been declining since 2011 after the infusion of Federal ARRA money. Giving a 3% 

raise to all employees this year, paid from reserves, would bring the district to the brink of a financial 

disaster, require notification to the state and put the district’s credit rating at risk.  There already is a $6.3 

million deficit going into next year.  A 3% raise this year would mean using another $9.2 million in 

reserves and then an additional $9.2 million would need to be set aside next year for those raises, which 

equals a total of $24.7 million from reserves.  The ending fund balance at the end of FY15 was $32.7 

million (a decrease of $3.8 million from FY14). 

http://www.myvolusiaschools.org/
https://www.boarddocs.com/fla/vcsfl/Board.nsf/files/A53KBP4F8936/$file/Transparency%20in%20Budgeting%2012-8-15.pdf
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ADMINISTRATIVE APPOINTMENTS 

PRINCIPALS 

SCHOOL ADMINISTRATOR 

Osceola Elementary Kevin Flassig 

Port Orange Elementary Tennille Wallace 

Sunrise Elementary Joshua Wycuff 

ASSISTANT PRINCIPALS 

SCHOOL ADMINISTRATOR 

Osteen Elementary Laura Figueroa 

Silver Sands Middle Todd Leathead 

McInnis Elementary Michele McFall-Conte 

Palm Terrace Elementary Karen Mitchell 

DISTRICT 

POSITION ADMINISTRATOR 

Director, Technology Support & Innovation Melissa Carr 

Area Superintendent Susan Freeman 

STRATEGIC PLAN 

The school board approved Volusia County Schools’ Strategic Plan, which is a detailed roadmap that will 

lead the district toward a future of continuous academic success. Initial work began in January 2015. Six 

major focus areas were identified by the school board. A representative committee was organized, 

consisting of students, parents, teachers, administrators, staff members, and community leaders, with the 

task to develop a three-year strategic plan for the Volusia County School District. 

 Six sub-committees were identified and met to accomplish their assigned tasks. The superintendent and 

cabinet reviewed the goals, performance targets and strategies, receiving input from their respective 

departments. Final edits were reviewed by a representative team. Baseline data and progress on the targets 

will be managed, with summative progress monitoring linked on the district’s website for public view. 

SCHOOL BOARD POLICIES 

The school board approved advertising proposed amendments to: 

         School Board Policy 801, Public Participation In School Board Meetings, to consolidate the 

time dedicated to public input to one segment of the agenda, rather than two.  Currently, the 

agenda includes two times for public input on the agenda.  The first time is dedicated to items on 

the agenda.  The other time is much later on the agenda for members of the public to speak on 

items not on that agenda.  This has the effect of delaying that opportunity for public input to much 

later in the meeting.  This proposal would authorize an agenda that has a dedicated public input 

time to address items on the agenda, and not on the agenda, at the same time.  This will also be 

more convenient for members of the public that are limited to the second public input session 

because they wish to address items not on the agenda. The proposal will be returned to the school 

board for adoption at a later meeting date. 

         School Board Policy 217, Student Appearance, Dress and Uniform Code.  Based on direction 

received by the school board at its meeting of November 10, 2015, a proposed school 

uniform policy was prepared and developed with the input of several school administrators. In 

addition, reference was made to other school uniform policies adopted by other Florida school 

https://www.boarddocs.com/fla/vcsfl/Board.nsf/files/A4CVAT715FC3/$file/Strategic%20Plan%20for%20Excellence.pdf
https://www.boarddocs.com/fla/vcsfl/Board.nsf/files/A4S3A9762E50/$file/PDF%20copy%20Version%2053443_2%20Proposed%20amendment%20to%20policy%20801%20(RTA.PDF
https://www.boarddocs.com/fla/vcsfl/Board.nsf/files/A4V3GX6F6C0F/$file/Memo%20with%20attachements%20151208.pdf
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districts, such as Flagler, Osceola, Polk and Alachua counties. The board provided additional 

changes, including adding Oxford style shirts and black denim pants, and allowing principals to 

designate up to four weeks (instead of two weeks) to suspend requirements for school events or 

other activities. 

SALE OF BOSTON AVENUE PROPERTY 

The school board approved selling the property known as Boston Avenue School, which was returned to 

the district after closure of Boston Avenue Charter in 2013.  Two sealed bids were received in 2014 for 

$75,000 and $101,000.  These were rejected.  The current offer is for $210,000 with a 30-day inspection 

period. 

REFUNDING CERTIFICATES OF PARTICIPATION 

The school board authorized refunding the 2007 series Certificates of Participation (COPS) at a net value 

savings of approximately $6 million, equivalent to $400,000 per year. 

REVISION TO 2016 SCHOOL BOARD MEETING DATES 

The school board approved changing the date of the July 19, 2016 board meeting to July 26, 2016.  The 

change is due to the state’s deadline of July 19 for providing the Truth in Millage (TRIM) rate to the 

school district. 

RECOGNITIONS 

¶ The school board recognized the annual bus safety awareness contest winners: 

Poster Winners 

First Place - Abigail Folden, eighth grade, Heritage Middle 

Ms. Elizabeth Doran, teacher 

Second Place - Kendall Clements, ninth grade, DeLand High 

Mr. Thomas Gilbert, teacher 

 Third Place - Kennedy O'Brien, third grade, Cypress Creek Elementary 

Ms. Ektemal Francis-Hanna, teacher 

PSA Winners 

First Place - Champion Elementary, fifth grade students: Kayden Frost, Daniel Masiglat, Trinity 

Lawrence, Jamison Watson, Jonathan Williams and Ms. Jacqueline Ouellette, teacher 

         The school board recognized Champion Elementary students for winning 11 awards at the Jim 

Harbin Media Festival sponsored by the Florida Association for Media in Education.  Forty-two 

students collected a school record of 11 awards from the competition which consists of 3 first 

place, 6 second place, and 2 third place trophies.  This group of students is sponsored by the 

school's media specialist, Jacqueline Ouellette, and produced entries in 14 different categories.  

https://www.boarddocs.com/fla/vcsfl/Board.nsf/files/A4RUF46E4B0F/$file/BostonAve_CONTRACT%20FOR%20PURCHASE%20OF%20REAL%20ESTATE_Silverton.pdf
http://myvolusiaschools.org/Community-Information-Services/PublishingImages/School%20Board%20Photos/SB%2012-08-15%20bus%20safety%20Cypress%20Creek.JPG
http://myvolusiaschools.org/Community-Information-Services/PublishingImages/School%20Board%20Photos/SB%2012-08-15%20Champion.JPG
http://myvolusiaschools.org/Community-Information-Services/PublishingImages/School%20Board%20Photos/SB%2012-08-15%20Champion%20Harbin%20Media.JPG
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CONSENT AGENDA ITEMS 

The school board approved the consent agenda, including the following items: 

¶ Digital Classroom Plan, which supports the district’s new strategic plan by providing schools 

professional development to support redesign of instruction with the goal of creating a student-

centric school district that accelerates learning toward college and career readiness.  

¶ Ninety Seabreeze High students to travel to Annapolis, Maryland to participate in the International 

Music Festival  

¶ Entering into a one year agreement with the New Teacher Center to partner in the SEED Grant 

Program and to be a sub-recipient  

¶ Contract with BRPH Architects-Engineers, Inc. to provide professional design and construction 

administration services for the replacement school at Pierson Elementary. The contract provides 

for the base architecture/engineering fee of $900,000 consistent with the Department of 

Management Services fee structure and outlines additional services which are expected to be 

required.  

¶ Purchase of laptops for the high school AVID (Advancement Via Individual Determination) 

program, which provides an opportunity for high school students to prepare for higher education  

¶ Appointment of Mr. Craig Conway and Mr. Mark Patten to the FUTURES Foundation Board of 

Directors 

Next Regular Meeting: Tuesday, January 12, 5:30 p.m., DeLand Administrative Complex, 200 N. Clara 

Ave., DeLand 

Ann Harrell, Observer Corps observer and reporter 

 

New Smyrna City Commission, special meeting November 10,  

Conceptual plan Coronado 
Norajane Gillespie, Observer 

 

Island MARINE VILLAGE. Marine Discovery to have access. Public input all positive, one suggestion 

was to fence off area now so weekenders with boats to get used to what is coming for them. 

O 105-15 Capital Improvement Element annual update. 

Consent Agenda passed  

Plat approval request S-6-15 Venetian Bay replat, Phase 1B, tracts E and F.  

 

Request from FAITH group concerning supporting Homeless project which is now under discussion 

county wide. Vote will be Dec 8th. 

 

 Norajane Gillespie, Observer and Reporter 

 

New Smyrna Beach City Commission Meeting,  

November, 25, 2015 

Norajane Gillespie, Observer 

 William Hall, former Chairman, Utilities Commission, City of New Smyrna Beach was presented 

with a plaque by Mayor James Hathaway. Fire Dept. Chief Anglin promoted Melissa Smith to Lieutenant. 

Edgewater Mayor Michael Ignasiac, Lt. Smith’s father, assisted with the promotion ceremony. 

 Staff was directed to seek assistance from FDOT in order to obtain pedestrian safety 

enhancements on S. Atlantic and Saxon Dr. 

https://www.boarddocs.com/fla/vcsfl/Board.nsf/files/A4CTUJ6DDCFF/$file/Final%20DCP-11%2014%20(2).pdf
https://www.boarddocs.com/fla/vcsfl/Board.nsf/files/A4CRLB61F073/$file/SEED%20Agreement.pdf
https://www.boarddocs.com/fla/vcsfl/Board.nsf/files/A48MEU54C019/$file/BRPH%20Contract_PiersonReplSchool.pdf
https://www.boarddocs.com/fla/vcsfl/Board.nsf/files/A4CHSJ49D3F8/$file/12-08-2015_GovConnection-Avid%20Quote.pdf
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Ordinances passed 

¶ 66-15 amending the Comp Plan by changing the Venetian Bay Future Land Use Map, making 

certain text amendments. 

¶ 84-15 annexing 2.5 acres at 2580 Glencoe Farms Road,  

¶ 85-15 changing the land use, same property above. 

¶ 86-15 quasi-judicial public hearing rezoning same property. 

¶ Passed O 90-15 annexing approximately 20 acres located on the north side of Turnbull Bay Road 

west of Creek Shore Trail. 

¶ 93-15 annexing 3 acres at 2245 Turnbull Bay Road.  

¶ 94-15 changing the land use, same property at 2245 Turnbull Bay Road.  

¶ 95-15 quasi-judicial public hearing rezoning same 2245 Turnbull Bay Road. 

¶ Passed O 96-15 amending the off-street parking, loading and driveways language of the Land  

¶ O 97-15 LDR amendment, telecommunications towers.  

¶ 98-15 rezoning 14 acres on the north side of the North Causeway from Mixed Use and multi-

family residential (R4) to Planned Unit Development AND approving the PUD agreement. Passed 

O 102-15 annexing approximately one acre at 2426 Pioneer Trail.  

¶ 103-15 CHANGING the land use of same 2426 Pioneer Trail,  

¶ 104-15 quasi-judicial public hearing rezoning same 2426 Pioneer Trail.  

¶ Passed O 109-15 approving the thirteenth amendment to the Venetian Bay PUD Master 

Development Agreement.  

¶ 111-15 amending the 2014-2015 budget.  

¶ 112-15 amending the 2015-2016 budget.  

 

 Unanimously authorized staff to finalize an agreement with Richard Grissom and Steve Clegg 

(NSBS) to produce the New Smyrna Skyfest April 15, 16, 17, 2016 at an upfront cost of $15,000 to be 

reimbursed. 

 

Norajane Gillespie, Observer Corps observer and reporter 

 

New Smyrna City Commission Meeting, December 8 
Norajane Gillespie, Observer 

 Mayor Hathaway was presented a life jacket, ceremonial coin and letter of appreciation by United 

States Coast Guard Auxiliary Flotilla 48 Commander Franek, in honor of his proclamation for Safe 

Boating Week. 

 Police Chief Coffin presented plaques in appreciation for their support of the Police Athletic 

League Sharon Adams and Gib Dannehower 

 

Ordinances and Approved Consents 

¶ Passed Ordinance 74-15 Annexing 844 acres bounded by Pioneer Trail on the north, Sugar Mill 

Dr on the east, S.R 44 on the south and I 95 on the west.  

¶ O 75-15 changing the land use 

¶ O 79-15 amending the Future Land Use element of the city comprehensive plan to allow "big box" 

retail stores east of I 95 and to create a new neighborhood Pioneer Trails.  

¶ Ordinance 106-15 annexing one half acre generally located south of SR44 on the east and west 

sides of Burma Road.  

¶ O 107-15 changing the land use to same land as in 106; 108-15.  

¶ O 113-15 surrendering and relinquishing as easement located north of Portofino Blvd an east of 

Airport Rd, within Venetian Bay. Many residents of Portofino section present. This piece had 
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contained a sales trailer previously, wanted it to be landscaping-- city finally passed, will make 

a wider entrance into the new section. Four hearings will be held between boards and commission 

before all this new section is a go.  

¶ Passed a budget amendment,  

¶ O 114-15. Passed CCSL-2-15 application to construct and replace existing exterior stairs and 

railings, repairs for handrail, replacement of a deck of reduced size and additional external outdoor 

showers, east of the city COASTAL CONSTRUCTION SETBACK LINE on behalf of Best 

Western Hotels, 1401 S Atlantic Avenue---much discussion, commissioner Sachs, voted no. This 

is final part of repair from old storm damage; the showers will be open to beach goers too. 

 

Passed Resolution 30-15 opposing "fracking" within the State of Florida and adjacent waters. 
 

R 31-15, Volusia Safe Harbor property, unanimously deferred to a future meeting.  

 

 Approved the revised format for NSB employment application to replace the Ban the Box national 

campaign. 

New Smyrna City Commission 

Special Meeting, December 15, 2015 

 
 Special meeting was called at developer request, prior to Jan 1st.  Special meeting duly posted. 

Property is approximately 844 acres, Pioneer Trail on the north, Sugar Mill Dr. on the east, SR-44 on the 

south, I-95 on west. All enclaves now included, purchase proof provided. Planned Unit Development 

(PUD). First amendment passed as Ordinance 80-15. (property extends north to new proposed inter-

change.  

Now city PUD, has 472 acres open space, will be cluster design.   
  NoraJane Gillespi, Observer Corps Observer/reporter 

 

 

Edgewater City Council Meeting –  

December 7, 2015 

Pat Cosby - Observer 
 Boston Whaler, Inc. received a certificate and proclamation for its contributions to Edgewater.  

The company has been in Edgewater since 1958 and employs 720 people.  They do their share in helping 

the community.  Unasked, they helped with an Indian River cleanup. 

Four citizens made comments:  Two were complimentary to the community for good service and for 

acknowledging veterans of World War II.  Another gentleman rose to complain that the city was 

attempting to take his land to make access to a new business west of the city.  He was treated rather 

dismissively.  Another man who lives on a boat in the Indian River expressed his demand that the US 

(and the local area) un-dam all waters and allow rivers and waters to flow together as they originally did.  

He was also concerned about the septic system and the amount of fertilizer that is allowed into the river.   

 Councilmen and women gave an accounting of what meetings and events they had attended 

locally, from parades to dinners.   

 

Ordinances/ Resolutions and approved/Consents:   

¶ Agreement for services between the City of Edgewater Citizen Code Enforcement 

Board and Mark R. Hall PA.  (It was not clear what this agreement involved.) 

¶ Resolution #2015-R-37 Authorizing Issuance Subject to the Bond Referendum of a 

General Obligation Bond for improvements to improve City Recreational Areas 

including Whistle Stop Park 

http://cityofedgewater.legistar.com/gateway.aspx?m=l&id=/matter.aspx?key=2439
http://cityofedgewater.legistar.com/gateway.aspx?m=l&id=/matter.aspx?key=2439
http://cityofedgewater.legistar.com/gateway.aspx?m=l&id=/matter.aspx?key=2463
http://cityofedgewater.legistar.com/gateway.aspx?m=l&id=/matter.aspx?key=2463
http://cityofedgewater.legistar.com/gateway.aspx?m=l&id=/matter.aspx?key=2463
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¶ Resolution 2015-R-39 Supporting Governor Rick Scott's Legislative Request to  

Develop the Florida Enterprise Fund Thereby Providing a more competitive economic 

development incentive tool.                                                                              

 

Economic Development:  

  Memorandum of Understanding between Benchmark Idaho, LLC, NLC FL., Inc. (dba 

Northwest Lineman Center) and the City of Edgewater.   (Benchmark Idaho LLC will locate a 

lineman training center in Edgewater.  In exchange, the company will not have to pay taxes for 

10 years.)  This is part of an initiative to bring businesses to Edgewater, FL. 

 

Pat Cosby, Observer and Reporter 

 

 

Halifax Health Board of Commissioners, 

November 2, 2015, France Towers Room A 
Helen M Scott, Observer 

 Vice President Harold Goodemot called the meeting to order at 4:PM., Invocation and Pledge of 

Allegiance, Roll Call, Mission Statement Roll call, Mission Statement, with the approval of the Board of 

Commissioners First Public meeting.  Closed Strategic Planning Meeting, Final Public Hearing, Closed 

Strategic Planning Meeting was all approved by the Board. 

 Medical Staff Report was given y Dr. Beth Bartholomew, on the Credentials Committee Actions 

September & October, 2015. CEO  

 Jeff Feasel gave the Management Report. Halifax He43alth is planning to spend $2 million to 

rebuild a new 14 bed Psychiatric Unit. The Board approved this project. The new Unit will be for patients 

who are elderly and have both Psychiatric and Medical needs. The Hospital maintains 54 bed Psychiatric 

Unit. The new Unit will be secured and on video. C. Flano, Director of Behavior Services, stated that 

patients with advanced dementia are high in the Psychiatric Unit. 

  They also viewed a Community report that will be mailed to about 40,000 households in the 

Hospital Taxing district which spans from Flagler and south to Port Orange. John Guthrie stated he 

thought this would let the community know the impact of their taxing district. It was also stated by Jeff 

Feasel, that Halifax Health provides more care to our community then all the other hospitals in the area, 

and keeps the lower among of taxes to help support that cost. The Hospital Board recently set the tax rate 

at $ 0.999 per $1,000 of assessed value which will bring in about $13million to help fund the hospital 

budget.  

 Last year Florida Hospital replaced Halifax Health as the official health provider at the Daytona 

Beach Speedway. Halifax Health continues to provide care to the seriously injured driver because of its 

Trauma Program proximity to the track. 

 Eric Pegburn gave a report on Audit and Finance Committee minutes and schedule of uses of 

property taxes through September 2015. He also gave the Investment report and Capital Expenditure - 

$25000-$50,000 working capital; Twin Lakes Surgery Center - $45,459; Bed replacement (Hospice) 

$43,845. The Consent Agenda was presented with Capital Expenditures - $50,000; and over (working 

capital) which includes Medical Psychiatric Bed Expansion $2,005,000, interior Control System 

Replacement - $542,902; Federal Pacific Electrical Panel Replacement - $138,014. 

Next meeting December 7, 2015 

 

Helen Scott, Observer and Reporter 

 

 

 

 

http://cityofedgewater.legistar.com/gateway.aspx?m=l&id=/matter.aspx?key=2464
http://cityofedgewater.legistar.com/gateway.aspx?m=l&id=/matter.aspx?key=2464
http://cityofedgewater.legistar.com/gateway.aspx?m=l&id=/matter.aspx?key=2464
http://cityofedgewater.legistar.com/gateway.aspx?m=l&id=/matter.aspx?key=2464
http://cityofedgewater.legistar.com/gateway.aspx?m=l&id=/matter.aspx?key=2465
http://cityofedgewater.legistar.com/gateway.aspx?m=l&id=/matter.aspx?key=2465
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Halifax Health Board of Commissioners Meeting, 
December 7, 2015 @ 4:P.M. 

Helen M Scott, Observer 

 

 Chairman Glenn Ritchey called the meeting to order at 4 P.M. Invocation & Pledge, Roll Call, and 

Mission Statement. were all approved by the. Board of Commissioners, as well as the Board, meeting on 

11/2/15 (included was the Board’s Strategic meeting held on 11/2/15). The agenda was also approved.  

Dr. Beth Bartholomew gave the Medical Staff report and the Credentials Committee report. 

 

Actions.  

¶ Linda Trader, Chair of the Auxiliary spoke about the many volunteers that are on board and many 

on the waiting list. This was her semi-annual report. Joe Petrock presented the Semi-Annual 

Foundation report. About all the events they had done this year and all the money they had 

raised...About the Board for the Foundation, how much they had given to all the projects. 

¶ CEO -Jeff Feasel and Ann Martorano gave the Management Report. 

¶ Students working with behavioral problems is a new program. Also Halifax Health will put on 

free Winter Wonder day event December 18, from 5-8 at the Pavilion, in Port Orange. This will 

include a visit from Santa, snacks, face painting, Dancing, Music and a tree lighting ceremony. 

¶ Halifax Health is girding for changes to the state rules regulating trauma centers that could require 

all emergency medical to be verified by the American College of Surgeons.  

¶ The Florida Department of Health has been thinking about specific changes to the administrative 

law on emergency medical services. One provision that has emerged during the rule making 

process would require state-designated trauma centers like Halifax to comply within one year 

when changes are finalized. This was Dr. Kevin Captain, the Hospital's trauma program manager 

reporting. 

 

Finance 

 Audit and Finance report was given by Eric Pegburn, including Investment Committee minutes,  

¶ Audit & Finance Committee, Investment Performance Report and Capital Expenditures $25,000-

50,000  

¶ Working Capital; as well as Consent Agenda,  

¶ Financial Statements ending October 2015, $50,000 and over, including CT Scanner, - Radiology- 

$2,012,157,  

¶ Boiler Replacement-$910,000 

¶ Office Renovation and equipment-Ormond Beach-Urgent care-$177.077,  

¶ Endoscopic Vein Harvesting Video System, $121,092 and others at 76,270, and 66,023. 

¶ Audit reports #1 & #2Quarters Ended 9/30/15.  

 This was all approved by the Board of Commissioners 

 

Next meeting will be held on January 4, 2016 at the France Tower Conference Center at  4 P.M. 

 

Helen M. Scott, Observer Corps observer and reporter 

City Council Port Orange Meeting 12/1/15 

Nancy Vaughn, Observer 

Present: Council Members Donald Burnette, Bob Ford, Scott Stiltner, Vice Mayor Drew Bastian, Mayor 

Allen Green were present as well as City Manager Jake Johansson, City Attorney Margaret T. Roberts, 

and City Clerk Robin Fenwick. 
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 Nancy Keefer, from the Daytona Beach Regional Chamber of Commerce gave an update on 

events and development plans. She said that the Hard Rock Hotel and Casino is stalled temporarily 

because of the lawsuit re: beach driving. Allen Green said that they are working on parking garages to 

handle the off-beach parking and also awaiting pre-sale of the condos. They are "balancing the money." 

While this project doesn't affect Port Orange directly, it has a ripple effect on our community. 

Public Hearing: 

Ordinances and Resolutions the Council passed unanimously: 

¶ Ordinance 2015 38 Amending the Police Pension Fund 

¶ Ordinance 2015-39 Parking requirement for mini-warehouse use 

¶ Ordinance 2015-40 Amendment to Port Orange Gateway Center 

 Special Exemption for Mini warehouse facility at 5811 S. Williamson. Instead of building 

a 6 foot opaque wall surrounding the property as previously required, the lawyer for the 

builders wants to use a landscape buffer. 

¶ Ordinance 2015-41 Annexation of 5 acres to additionally develop Crane Lakes 

¶ Ordinance 2015-42 Changing land use from county to city 

¶ Ordinance 2015-43 Rezoning Crane Lakes 

Passed 4-1 

*Note Mayor Allen Green thinks that the developers of Crane Lakes should share in the 

financial burden of the infrastructure changes. 

Recess and reconvene as Community Development of Port Orange Town Center (CRA 

Meeting) 

¶ Approved minutes from 9/9/15 

¶ Approved a three year lease renewal for Cardwell Funeral Home 

 

Reconvene as Port Orange City Council 

¶ Citizen Advisory Committee for TPO report 

¶ Kemper Sports budget/expenditure report on Cypress Head's successful reopening 

 

Citizen Participation - Agenda 

¶ Cameron McClelland SCHP Fast pitch coach proposed concession of payment in kind 

for expenses. Unanimous yea vote from council 

¶ Ned Harper – Small Business Development Center, DSC Proposed City of Port Orange 

become a business partner Council to take under advisement 

 

Citizen Participation – Non Agenda 

 

¶ Ted Noftall representing woman who cannot pay her water bill because of broken pipe. 

Suggesting options so this doesn't continue to occur. 
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Consent Agenda 

¶ Resolution 1592 – Approving use of operating funds to pay for the repair of the Menzi 

Muck Excavator. 

Approved 4-1 

¶ Resolution 1577 – Elimination or limiting jurisdiction of Volusia County Growth 

Management Commission.  

Not Passed 

¶ After some discussion about the Growth Management Commission pertaining to people 

who really didn't have a direct interest in Port Orange and also this being an 

unnecessary step in the development process, Bob Ford stated that this is an important 

check and balance that we need to keep open for due process. He said it is used 

primarily by environmental groups, taxpayer groups and residents who want to help 

check development. Ford said he would like to see the "march of concrete" slowed and 

that having this commission in place gives people a chance to protest. Don Burnette 

said that he would like to change to wording to limit but not eliminate the commission.   

Not passed 4-1 

 

City Manager comments 

 The bus bench project is being worked on with the county to prioritize the replacement 

of ADA approved benches.  

He is going to meet with the City's lobbyist in Tallahassee this coming week. 

Pat Cosby, Observer Corps observer and reporter 

 

     

Follow LWVVC on Facebook  

 

                                         And Twitter 

 

 

P.O. Box 9695 
Daytona Beach, FL 32120 

http://twitter.com/

